

March 23, 2016

Subject: Foothills Cluster Petition - Pavement Preservation

Dear Neighbor:

The Pima County Department of Transportation is in receipt of the March 1, 2016 petition requesting repaving on N. Evans Mountain and Ventana Canyon Roads. We appreciate hearing from you. Each petitioner is receiving this response.

Enclosed is correspondence from County Administrator, Chuck Huckelberry to Supervisor Ally Miller in response to the petition. At this time, the Department of Transportation does not have funding for a pavement preservation program, therefore, we will continue to patch potholes and schedule edge of pavement repairs when necessary as described in Mr. Huckelberry's memorandum.

Sincerely,

Priscilla S. Cornelio, P.E.

Director

PSC:AV:dg

Enclosures:

- 1. March 21, 2016 memorandum from C.H. Huckelberry to Supervisor Ally Miller
- 2. March 4, 2016 letter from Supervisor Ally Miller to Chuck Huckelberry